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LAKE ROTORUA NUTRIENT MANAGEMENT - PROPOSED PLAN CHANGE 10  
TO THE BAY OF PLENTY REGIONAL WATER AND LAND PLAN 

Bay of Plenty Regional Council has prepared Lake Rotorua Nutrient Management - Proposed Plan 
Change 10 for public submissions. 

The Proposed Plan Change introduces policies, rules and methods designed to limit the amount of 
nitrogen entering Lake Rotorua from land use. 

The rules will affect rural properties in the Lake Rotorua Catchment and have been developed with 
input from stakeholders, technical and science experts, and the community through feedback 
received at public meetings, hui and information sessions. 

The Plan Change and Section 32 Evaluation Report can be viewed at www.boprc.govt.nz and may 
be inspected between 8:30 am and 5:00 pm, Monday to Friday at the Regional Council offices at: 

• 5 Quay Street, Whakatāne 
• 1125 Arawa Street, Rotorua 
• 6 Rata Street, Mt Maunganui 
• 87 First Avenue, Tauranga  

and at any public library or district/city council in the region. 

Copies are also available by contacting Marie Radford (Planning Coordinator) toll free on 
0800 884 881 extension 8328 or email rules@boprc.govt.nz. 

Any person can make a submission. 

The closing date for submissions is 4:00 pm on Friday, 15 April 2016. The Resource 
Management Act 1991 specifies the format to be used for making a submission. A submission form 
is available on request and can be downloaded from our website. 

You may make a submission by sending a written or electronic submission to any of the following 
addresses for service: 

Email to:  rules@boprc.govt.nz 
Fax to:  0800 884 882  
Mail to:  The Chief Executive, Bay of Plenty Regional Council, PO Box 364, Whakatāne 3158 

After the submission closing date, the Regional Council will publicly notify the availability of a 
summary of submissions and further submissions that support or oppose those submissions will be 
called for. Those who make submissions will have the opportunity to be heard. 

Mary-Anne Macleod 
Chief Executive 

29 February 2016 


